From:

Kent Lind <kentbluebayou@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, October 10, 2018 8:01 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

Please protect the Gaviota coast .

From:

Tana Kincaid <tana@gntnz.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 8:01 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan - please protect!

### Dear Board,

I urge you at support the Coastal Commission's Suggested Modifications for the Gaviota Coast. Let's maintain this sensitive area for our children and grandchildren, keeping it as wild as possible.

Thank you—

Tana Kincaid 1264 Mountain View Rd Santa Barbara CA 93109 805-722-9616

From:

Daisy Weber <dweber@toadandco.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 1:18 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

To whom it may concern,

I'm writing to voice my support for protecting the Gaviota Coast from further development. I'm a lifelong Santa Barbarian that is proud of our community's commitment to land preservation. We have something most communities do not have: WILDERNESS. As the largest remaining rural coastline in Southern California, Gaviota does much to protect our strong reputation for land stewardship and access to wilderness. Please consider the many benefits that undeveloped land provides — like diverse eco-systems, clean air and recreational access — and act accordingly. The Gaviota Coast does not need us, but we need the Gaviota Coast.

Kind regards, Daisy Weber

**Daisy Weber** | Toad&Co dweber@toadandco.com



**From:** Melissa Bower <m-bower@earthlink.net>

Sent: Thursday, October 11, 2018 1:48 PM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** Gaviota Coast Plan

Dear Supervisors,

I urge you to support STRONG protections for the Gaviota Coast!

I support the plan to protect the Gaviota Coast, and hope you do too.

Please protect the Gaviota Coast for future generations.

Thank you,

Melissa Bower Santa Barbara 93103

From:

Anthony Nguyen <anguyen@toadandco.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 1:48 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan - PROTECT THE LAND WE LOVE SO MUCH

We HAVE to protect these lands

As a resident of the area protection and, preservation and conservations of these lands are so important to me! Protect it, it inhabitants and allow all us and our kids to enjoy these beautiful areas

Thank you

Anthony

From:

Kira Grebel <kgrebel@toadandco.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 2:27 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

Hi,

I wanted to email to voice my concern on the development in Gaviota. I would like to help protect the rural coast line by letting you know I support you in fighting for this cause. I will try to show up at the board hearing on October 16<sup>th</sup> as well to voice my opinion. Thank you.

Cheers,

Kira Grebel | Toad&Co Associate Designer kgrebel@toadandco.com

2020 Alameda Padre Serra Suite 125 Santa Barbara, CA 93103 www.toadandco.com

Grassroots Outdoor Alliance Vendor of the Year 2014 Six-time *Outside* magazine "Best Places to Work"

From:

Kate Larramendy <kate@toadandco.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 4:20 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

To whom it may concern,

I'm writing to voice my support for protecting the Gaviota Coast from further development. As a long-time resident of this coast – I've lived in Ventura since 1982, worked in Santa Barbara since 2000 and explore the region regularly, I must strongly encourage thoughtful protection for what we have here that extraordinary and unique, not only to California, or within the US but to the entire world. I'm proud of our community's commitment to land preservation. As the largest remaining rural coastline in Southern California, Gaviota does much to protect our strong reputation for land stewardship and access to a kind of wildness not often found so close to urban setting. Please consider the many benefits that undeveloped land provides – like diverse eco-systems, clean air and recreational access – and act accordingly. The Gaviota Coast does not need us, but we need the Gaviota Coast.

Thank you.

Sincerely, Kate Larramendy

k a t e larramendy ::: Toad&Co <u>kate@toadandco.com</u> 805.701.9923

2020 Alameda Padre Serra Suite 125 Santa Barbara, CA 93103 www.toadandco.com

From:

Janet <janetkoed@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 4:50 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

Dear Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

I urge you to vote in favor of supporting the Gaviota Plan with recent Coastal Commission recommendation. Thank you.

Janet Koed

344 Cooper Rd

Santa Barbara, CA, 93109

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Pion, Jeff @ West LA < Jeff.Pion@cbre.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 7:09 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

I support the Gaviota Coastal plan.

I am a homeowner in the Gaviota coast and I wholeheartedly support the plan.

Jeffrey S. Pion, LEED® AP
Vice Chairman | License #00840278
CBRE | Advisory & Transaction Services
1840 Century Park East, Suite 900 | Los Angeles,CA 90067
T 310 550 2537 | C 310 383 5181
jeff.pion@cbre.com | www.cbre.com
Twitter LinkedIn

From: Apryl Boyle <apryl@elportoshark.com>
Sent: Thursday, October 11, 2018 7:12 PM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** Please preserve the Gaviota coast

#### Dear Supervisors,

 The Gaviota Coast Plan is a critically important tool reflecting a vision to protect and enhance this extraordinary stretch of coastline into the future, and must be fully implemented in the Coastal Zone.

- The Coastal Commission worked diligently with the County to address concerns over the suggested modifications, and made significant concessions to help resolve the County's concerns including concerns raised by Gaviota Coast farmers and ranchers.
- As modified, the Gaviota Coast Plan requires less permitting for ongoing agricultural operations than the County's existing certified Local Coastal Program, fitting the needs of farmers and ranchers better than the rules currently on the books, while ensuring that the Gaviota Coast's sensitive habitats are protected.
- If the County rejects or fails to accept all 13 suggested modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan, the outdated 1982 Local Coastal Program will continue to apply, disadvantaging the environment including agriculture, and squandering years of time, effort, and financial resources.
- The Board of Supervisors should accept all the Commission's modifications on October 16th, to allow the Gaviota Coast Plan to take effect in the Coastal Zone as soon as possible.

Thank you,

~Apryl Boyle

From: Lizzie Gorman < lizziegorman416@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 11, 2018 7:20 PM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** Gaviota Coast

Please support the protection of the Gaviota Coastline and help preserve this glorious beauty for generations to come. Sincerely,

Elizabeth Gorman

Make Art

From:

hkelly@talk21.com

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 7:23 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

To: the Board of Supervisors

I cannot attend the public hearing On October 16 to consider the Gaviota Coast Plan, so I am writing to let you know that I support strong protections for the Gaviota Coast.

As the largest remaining rural coastland in southern California, home to 1,400 species and their habitats alongside working ranches and farms, the Gaviota Coast must be a priority for conservation and we owe it to future generations to preserve it from the constant threat of development.

Yours, Hugh Kelly Resident of Santa Barbara

From:

cathykarolc@aol.com

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 7:36 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

protect Gaviota coast

Please, Supervisors, accept the Coastal Commission's modifications to the Plan, to ensure that the Plan can be implemented in the Coastal Zone to protect the Gaviota Coast into the future.

Gaviota is the most precious open area left on the coast, that makes me feel I am in the presence of God.

thank you Cathy Karol-Crowther

From:

Beth Anderson <retrogirl1954@gmail.com> Thursday, October 11, 2018 8:03 PM

Sent:

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Save the Gaviota Coast

From:

Tina Brenza <tbrenza@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 8:05 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Please Support the Gaviota Coast Plan

Please Support the Gaviota Coast Plan!

Get Outlook for Android

From:

MiTmite9 <bluesunflowersb@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 8:06 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coastal Plan

Dear Members of the County Board of Supervisors:

My family and I support fully any and all efforts made to preserve and protect the Gaviota Coast in perpetuity. We believe that this precious green space, the habitat it provides and the joy it gives just to see such a jewel on our coastline kept free from development is worthy of your staunchest efforts on its behalf.

Please see to it that all 13 suggested modifications as proposed by our California Coastal Commission are accepted and thereby ensure that the Gaviota Coast Plan moves forward.

Thank you for protecting our coast and keeping preserving it for future generations.

Sincerely,

The Kelly Family (five of us):

Lisa Ann Chad George Geoffrey and Tristan

From: Sent: To: Subject:	MiTmite9 <bluesunflowersb@gmail.com> Thursday, October 11, 2018 8:07 PM sbcob Re: Gaviota Coastal Plan</bluesunflowersb@gmail.com>
Apologies. Please allow me to add	d our address and phone number. Thank you.
The Kelly Family 1724 Olive Avenue Santa Barbara, CA 93101-1021 805.569-1714	
> On Oct 11, 2018, at 8:05 PM, Mi	Tmite9 <bluesunflowersb@gmail.com> wrote:</bluesunflowersb@gmail.com>
believe that this precious green sp kept free from development is wo > > Please see to it that all 13 sugge thereby ensure that the Gaviota C > > Thank you for protecting our coa > > Sincerely, > > The Kelly Family (five of us): >	y and all efforts made to preserve and protect the Gaviota Coast in perpetuity. We pace, the habitat it provides and the joy it gives just to see such a jewel on our coastline or thy of your staunchest efforts on its behalf.  Sted modifications as proposed by our California Coastal Commission are accepted and
<ul><li>&gt; Lisa Ann</li><li>&gt; Chad</li><li>&gt; George</li><li>&gt; Geoffrey and</li><li>&gt; Tristan</li></ul>	

From:

Fran Davis <francespdavis@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 8:35 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

The Gaviota Coast is a fragile area, not so much due to topography or current land use, but because it hangs in the difficult balance between preservation and development. I urge you to be wise stewards of this endangered stretch of land, doing what you can to assure a future when the Gaviota Coast's rarity and beauty, and yes, openness, will be a continuing source of joy and wonder.

Fran Davis P.O. Box 304 Summerland, CA 93067

Fran

.

From:

Julie Bailey <gemweaver@me.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 8:56 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Protect the coast

No oil well no housing or hotels our coast is precious Julie Sent from my iPhone

From:

Kerri <kerridugginsrames@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 9:05 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coastal Plan

The plan is leadership in action. It is an important model.

I do not live in this area anymore but visit often and have family there and hope one day to visit this coastal area with them.

I volunteer at the Presidio in San Francisco and it is a joyous vibrant place that teaches all who visit how to have numerous interests and constituents represented and alive in a great national park.

We need more acts that demonstrate how to compromise with integrity for the greater good.

Thank you

Kerri Duggins Rames

"Be yourself, everyone else is already taken". Oscar Wilde

**From:** Joyce Macias <joyce.macias@gaviotacoastconservancy.org>

Sent: Thursday, October 11, 2018 9:40 PM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** Coastal Plan

To Board of Supervisors,

I am asking that you accept the Coastal Commission's modifications to the Plan, to ensure that the Plan can be implemented in the Coastal Zone to protect the Gaviota Coast into the future.

Joyce Macias

From:

Susan Horne <susanhorne@cox.net>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 11:33 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Support protections on the Gaviota Coast

Dear Board of Supervisors - Please-

Support for the Coastal Commission's Suggested Modifications that enhance protections for environmentally sensitive habitats, agriculture, public access, views, and cultural resources on our precious Gaviota Coast.

Thank you- Susan Horne, Health Educator, Audubon Member

From:

Michael Steinfeld <cardiomike@aol.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 11:43 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Protecting the gaviota coast

My wife and I are voters living in Santa Barbara county. We strongly support keeping the gaviota coast environmentally safe and secure.

Michael Steinfeld Sent from my iPhone

From: Sent: Tom Dudley <tdudley@msi.ucsb.edu> Thursday, October 11, 2018 10:49 PM

To:

Thursday, October 11

10:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

#### Honorable Supervisors:

Having lived and conducted environmental research in the Santa Barbara South Coast, including the Gaviota Coast region, for most of the past 45 years, I wish to transmit my opinion and concerns regarding the Gaviota Coast Plan from a scientific, and a long-time resident's perspective.

This region represents the biogeographic meeting point of northern and southen California, and as such, sustains a unique and highly biodiverse landscape that is both resilient to the vagaries of our high volitile weather patterns, yet sensitive to impacts from human developments. It is valued for its wildlife habitats, and furthermore our regional chaparral ecosystems in fact contain a greater proportion of the rare plants of California than any other major ecosystem type in the State. Years of poorly managed grazing has facilitated invasion of the lowlands by a wide range of noxious weedy species, esp. annual grasses and weedy fobs that are heavily implicated in increasing the risk of wildfire owing to their higher probability for ignitions (almost entirely from anthropogenic factors) leading to decline of coastal chaparral and dominance by these invasive species. At the same time, I strongly support the sustainability of well-managed agriculture, both for its economic value to the County and because good agricultural managers can play an important role in sustaining healthy ecosystems adjacent to farming lands.

My particular area of research involves the community and ecosystem processes in stream and riparian systems, which are high-value habitats that are richly represented in the Gaviota region. The often-intermittent systems nonetheless support diverse faunal assemblages that are sensitive to chronic inputs of sediments from upslope developments, including endangered southern steelhead trout which use some of the perennial portion of regional watersheds, including the small yet productive estuaries where streams meet the Pacific. The extent to which these micro-estuaries sustain the regional meta-population of steelhead are unknown, yet in the NOAA Recovery Plan are considered to be substantial.

In general, I strongly support the Coastal Commission's suggest modifications to the GC Plan, and the long-term protection of the Coast region for integrated agriculture and natural resource protection, with strong limitations on residential development in one of the few lightly-touched portions of the whole of coastal southern California.

Thank you for supporting continued protection of this important landscape.

Tom Dudley Marine Science Institute University of California, Santa Barbara, CA, USA 93106-6150 & Cheadle Center for Biodiversity and Ecological Restoration

Off: Noble 1128; Lab: Noble 1250 Ph: 805-893-2911; Fax: 805-893-8062 Riparian Invasion Research Lab - RIVRLab http://rivrlab.msi.ucsb.edu/tdudley@msi.ucsb.edu

From:

June Gill <junegill21@msn.com>

Sent:

Thursday, October 11, 2018 10:56 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast protection

### Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors

I am writing you to lend my support to the California Coastal Commission's amendments to the Gaviota Coast plan before you at Tuesday's hearing.

We all love the coast in our County. It is one of the last unspoiled stretches of California coastline. It is ours to preserve and protect. And this may be the last real chance to do so.

So I urge you to adopt the strong measures for the conservation of natural resources and wildlife as well as the maintenance of our agricultural traditions which have been proposed by the Coastal Commission.

We, your constituents, will be grateful and so will your grandchildren. Thank you!

Dr. J.M Gill 3639 San Remo Dr., 10 Santa Barbara

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

From:

Ria Marsh <rrsmarsh@icloud.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 12:19 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota coast

I support strong protections for the Gaviota coast. Thank you Ria Marsh

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Nancyheck1 < nancyheck1@aoi.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 12:32 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

The Gaviota Coast is such a beautiful area. We should preserve for our children and grandchildren - and for the wildlife that live there.

From:

Nancyheck1 <nancyheck1@aol.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 12:32 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

The Gaviota Coast is such a beautiful area. We should preserve for our children and grandchildren - and for the wildlife that live there.

From:

Brian Palmer <br/>
<br/>
bpalmer81@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 4:04 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Adopt the coastal commission recommendations

Good morning,

As a concerned citizen, I'm writing this email to ask your commission to adopt and implement the Coastal Commission recommendation to help protect this national treasure of a coastline. We need stewardship for future generations, now more so than ever. Please do the right thing with this and protect the coast. Thank you for your time. Respectfully, Brian Palmer

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Sent: greg sweel <gsweel@msn.com> Friday, October 12, 2018 4:49 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Accept the Coastal Commission's suggested modifications to the GCP

Hello Honorable Board Members,

I'm writing to urge you to accept the California Coast Commission's suggested modifications to the Gaviota Coastal Plan.

- The Gaviota Coast Plan is a critically important tool reflecting a vision to protect and enhance this extraordinary stretch of coastline into the future, and must be fully implemented in the Coastal Zone.
- The Coastal Commission worked diligently with the County to address concerns over the suggested modifications, and made significant concessions to help resolve the County's concerns including concerns raised by Gaviota Coast farmers and ranchers. As modified, the Gaviota Coast Plan requires less permitting for ongoing agricultural operations than the County's existing certified Local Coastal Program, fitting the needs of farmers and ranchers better than the rules currently on the books, while ensuring that the Gaviota Coast's sensitive habitats are protected. If the County rejects or fails to accept all 13 suggested modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan, the outdated 1982 Local Coastal Program will continue to apply, disadvantaging the environment including agriculture, and squandering years of time, effort, and financial resources.
- •
- The Board of Supervisors should accept all the Commission's modifications on October 16th, to allow the Gaviota Coast Plan to take effect in the Coastal Zone as soon as possible.
- •
- Sincerely,
- •

**Greg Sweel** 

From:

Sally H <sbhearon@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 7:49 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

please protect the Gaviota Coast

#### Dear Board of Supervisors,

As a 27 year resident of Santa Barbara County, I have an understanding of what makes it special. The Gaviota Coast is one of the most outstanding stretches of coastline in California. It is as beautiful and awe-inspiring as the Big Sur, and it is one of the reasons that people around the world actually "swoon" when I tell them that I live in Santa Barbara.

I urge the Board to protect this land for the future by supporting the modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan and thus ensuring its implementation in the Coastal Zone.

Thank you.

Sarah Hearon

428 Montgomery Street

93103

From:

Helen Biggs <helen39@verizon.net>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 8:24 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

GAVIOTA COAST PLAN

MY FAMILY AND I SUPPORT THE GAVIOTA COAST PLAN WE ARE NATIVE OF SANTA BARBARA COUNTY. HOPE IT INCLUDES A NEW GAVIOTA PIER THAT SO MANY SENIOR CITIZENS IN ENJOY ED. HELEN BIGGS 1419 CALLE PRIMERA, LOMPOC, CA

From: Mark Grivetti < MGrivetti@Geosyntec.com>

**Sent:** Friday, October 12, 2018 8:47 AM

To: sbcob

**Cc:** nancy.black@gaviotacoastconservancy.org

**Subject:** Please support the Coastal Commissions modifications to the GCP

As you know the Gaviota Coast is a unique part of our heritage and worthy of protection into the future. Thinking into the future, the presence of this relatively undeveloped area will be an economic driver for agriculture and tourism as the rest of the coastal areas have been, and will continue to be, highly developed. Focusing on the agricultural and ranching future is worthy of your efforts and the significant efforts by the Coastal Commission to address the concerns of this community should not be squandered.

Please accept all the 13 suggested modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan so that we don't revert to the grossly outdated 1982 Local Coastal Program.

Your efforts today will be appreciated well into the future

Mark Grivetti 3126 Calle Pinon Santa Barbara CA 93105 805 844 5546

From:

Kelsey Maloney <kelsey@thewriteteam.net>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 8:51 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Support for the Gaviota Coast Plan

## Good morning,

I'm writing to share my support for the The Gaviota Coast Plan. This plan is a critically important tool reflecting a vision to protect and enhance this extraordinary stretch of coastline into the future, and must be fully implemented in the Coastal Zone.

Please approve the plan as is.

Thank you,

--

Kelsey Maloney Grant Writer 805-946-0504

From:

Valerie Olson <vfolson@cox.net>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 9:26 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

Hi,

I just wanted to know that I hope you will act to protect the Gaviota Coast ... in the strongest way you can.

Thank you,

Valerie Olson

Santa Barbara, CA 93110

From:

Brier & Laurie <pixybird@verizon.net>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 9:29 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

I support the Coastal Commission's Suggested Modifications that enhance protections for environmentally sensitive habitats, agriculture, public access, views, and cultural resources.

In my opinion the Gaviota Coast should be designated a National Monument. It's beautiful, natural, landscape should protected for all generations to come.

J Brierley Preston

Sent from my iPad

From:

Robert F Else <robert.else@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 9:29 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Support the Gaviota Coast Plan on Oct 16

Dear Supervisors -

I strongly urge you to support the Coastal Commission's Suggested Modifications that enhance protections for environmentally sensitive habitats, agriculture, public access, views, and cultural resources.

The Gaviota Coast is the largest remaining rural coastland in southern California. It boasts working ranches and farms, and is home to 1,400 species and their habitats. And yet the region is under constant threat of development.

Thank you, Robert Else Santa Barbara, CA

From:

David Zell <zellicious@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 9:29 AM

To:

sbcob

Dear Supervisors,

Please accept all of the 13 suggested modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan. The 1982 Local Coastal Program is outdated and impractical. The Gaviota Coast is not only an important part of our local history and heritage, its significance extends into the narrative of the Pleistocene migration of humanity to North America as well as the expansion of western civilization to the new world. The Gaviota Coast and its agricultural, cultural, and recreational resources should be preserved and protected from future development. With so little undeveloped coastline remaining in California, it is critical that the County adopt a supportive framework for the agricultural and ranching operations along the Gaviota coastline so they remain viable and profitable to ensure their sustainability. Otherwise more land will inevitably be sold to developers, further threatening this invaluable resource.

Sincerely,

David Zell 2788 Alta Drive Santa Barbara, CA 93105 805-637-0764

From:

Judy Alexander < jlalex720@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 9:52 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

To put it succinctly, please accept all 13 modifications to insure the Gaviota Coast Plan be fully implemented in the Coastal Zone. I know you are aware of all the reasons this is essential and the time, energy, and expertise that have gone into preparing this comprehensive Plan.

Judy Alexander Santa Barbara Resident

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Kevin Coffman < KCoffman@Geosyntec.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 9:53 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Support for Gaviota Coast Plan

Dear SB County Supervisors,

As you know, the Gaviota Coast is a unique part of our heritage and worthy of your efforts for protection into the future. With so little undeveloped coastline remaining in California, it is critical that the County adopt a supportive framework for the agricultural and ranching operations along the Gaviota coastline so they remain viable and profitable to ensure their sustainability. As such, please accept all the 13 suggested modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan so that we don't revert to the outdated and impractical 1982 Local Coastal Program.

Your efforts on this issue will be appreciated well into the future.

Kevin Coffman 4772 Calle Camarada Santa Barbara, CA 93110

#### Kevin Coffman, P.G. (CA) Senior Geologist

924 Anacapa Street, Suite 4A Santa Barbara, CA 93101 Phone: 805.897.3800

Phone: 805.897.3800 direct: 805.979.9134 Mobile: 805.284.4830 Fax: 805.899.8689

kcoffman@geosyntec.com

Geosyntec Consultants

es por a la colemna kalendaria

This electronic mail message contains information that (a) is or may be LEGALLY PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL, PROPRIETARY IN NATURE, OR OTHERWISE PROTECTED BY LAW FROM DISCLOSURE, and (b) is intended only for the use of the Addressee(s) named herein. If you are not the intended recipient, an addressee, or the person responsible for delivering this to an addressee, you are hereby notified that reading, using, copying, or distributing any part of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this electronic mail message in error, please contact us immediately and take the steps necessary to delete the message completely from your computer system.

From:

Drew Brooker < dbrooker@toadandco.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 9:53 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Protect our Gaviota Coast

Hello Board of Supervisors,

Please continue to protect our Gaviota Coastline! This is my favorite part of Santa Barbara County and remains an escape from the busy action of the city.

This is my favorite weekend get-away. Please continue to protect.

Thanks,

### Drew Brooker || Toad&Co

Web Customer Service Lead dbrooker@toadandco.com (805) 879-9247 2020 Alameda Padre Serra Suite 125 Santa Barbara, CA 93103 www.toadandco.com

Eight-time Outside magazine "Best Places to Work"

From:

Wendi Hunter < wendilyn 100@gmail.com >

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 10:29 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Please support the Gaviota Coast Plan

Dear Supervisors,

Please act on October 16th to <u>accept all 13 modifications</u>, before the Commission's conditional certification expires, and the result will be that the GCP will not apply in the Coastal Zone.

We need this action as the GCP will serve as the blueprint for the long-term preservation and use of the Gaviota Coast, providing policy guidance and actions regarding natural and cultural resources stewardship, agriculture, parks, recreation and trails, land use, visual resources, and transportation, energy and infrastructure.

I am very concerned about this.

Sincerely, Wendi Hunter

985 Monte Dr SB, CA 93110

From: Susan Shields <shields3033@netscape.net>

**Sent:** Friday, October 12, 2018 10:32 AM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** Gaviota Coast Plan

To the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors:

I am greatly concerned about the future of our beautiful Gaviota coast. I urge you to accept the Coastal Commission's modifications to the Plan, to ensure that the Plan can be implemented in the Coastal Zone for the protection of the Gaviota Coast into the future.

Susan Shields 3033 Calle Rosales, Santa Barbara, CA 93105

From:

morales49@verizon.net

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 10:45 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Protection of the Gaviota Coast

As home owner, tax paying citizens of Santa Barbara we request the you assure the environmentally sensitive habitats of the Gaviota Coast be protected and preserved.

We would like this to include the birds, wild animals, the agriculture of the area and the scenic beauty.

These are all treasured gifts for SB residents and all citizens of the USA.

Please use your voice and power to insure future generations are able to enjoy these treasures we all now have. Your children, grandchildren and all future citizens will thank you ...you will leave a great legacy if you assure the area is protected. Be proud you can make a difference! Sincerely,

Kim and George Morales 242 Peach Grove Lane SB 93105

From:

James Semick < jsemick@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 10:46 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast plan

Please keep our California beaches open to the public.

Thank you..

Jim semick

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: jen desmond <jendesmond@earthlink.net>

Sent: Friday, October 12, 2018 11:27 AM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** Gaiota Coast

I formerly lived in Santa Barbara, I am now a resident of Camarillo, CA and strongly support protection of the Gaviota Coasr and its birds. Thank you for protecting them.

Jeanette Desmond Camarillo, CA 805-570-1784

From:

Keith Tadler <keithtadler@sbcglobal.net>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 11:32 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Support the Gaviota Coast Plan

As a former resident of Isla Vista and Santa Barbara and with a strong affection for the Gaviota Coast to this day, it is my belief that the Board of Supervisors should accept all the Commission's modifications on October 16th, to allow the Gaviota Coast Plan to take effect in the Coastal Zone as soon as possible. Thank you.

Keith Tadler 842 Maple Street Pacific Grove, CA 93950 831-656-9528 keithtadler@sbcglobal.net

From:

artkennedy1 <artkennedy1@cox.net>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 11:40 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

I support the protection of the Gavioya coast.

Thank you

Arthur Kennedy

From:

Nydia Quiroga <nydiahm@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 11:43 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Protection Gaviota Coast.

This is my endorsement for protection of the Gaviota Coast, Thanks, Nydia Quiroga

From:

Betty Noling <br/> <br/>bnoling@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 11:48 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Modifications to Protect Gaviota Coast

Hello to S.B. County Board of Supervisors,

My husband and I support the modifications proposed to protect the Gaviota Coast, including sensitive habitats, public access, views, agriculture and cultural resources of our County. We believe this is necessary in order to guarantee these resources for the general public now and into the future.

Please show your agreement by voting to support these changes.

Sincerely,

Mike and Betty Noling 2939 East Valley Rd SB 93108.

From: Melissa Riparetti-Stepien <melissa@experlogix.com>

**Sent:** Friday, October 12, 2018 12:13 PM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** Gaviota Coastal Plan

To whom this may concern,

Please support the Coastal Plans Commissions suggested modifications that enhance protections for our sensitive environments along the Gaviota Coast.

With Climate change upon us we must protect the habitat for wildlife, botany, agriculture and human future generations to live in a healthy environment on our precious California Coast.

We must stand strong and not make short sighted decisions that destroy our cherished environments and habitats. Wisdom and science shows us our lives depend on saving these precious habitats.

Sincerely, Melissa Riparetti-Stepien Santa Barbara lifetime resident Audubon Supporter

From:

Jessica Elliott < jessicaelliott8@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 12:46 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan

I am writing to show support for a decision to accept the Coastal Commission's modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan to ensure it can be implemented in the Coast Zone.

- The Gaviota Coast Plan is a critically important tool reflecting a vision to protect and enhance this extraordinary stretch of coastline into the future, and must be fully implemented in the Coastal Zone.
- The Coastal Commission worked diligently with the County to address concerns over the suggested modifications, and made significant concessions to help resolve the County's concerns including concerns raised by Gaviota Coast farmers and ranchers.
- As modified, the Gaviota Coast Plan requires less permitting for ongoing agricultural operations than the County's existing certified Local Coastal Program, fitting the needs of farmers and ranchers better than the rules currently on the books, while ensuring that the Gaviota Coast's sensitive habitats are protected.
- If the County rejects or fails to accept all 13 suggested modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan, the outdated 1982 Local Coastal Program will continue to apply, disadvantaging the environment including agriculture, and squandering years of time, effort, and financial resources.
- The Board of Supervisors should accept all the Commission's modifications on October 16th, to allow the Gaviota Coast Plan to take effect in the Coastal Zone as soon as possible.

From:

Paul Alessio <palessio@ucsb.edu>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 1:02 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast Plan Support

Emailing to voice my support for accepting the current form of the Gaviota Coast Plan.

Paul

From:

Tina Coffman <tina.coffman@me.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 1:18 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Gaviota Coast

Dear SB County Supervisors,

As you know, the Gaviota Coast is a unique part of our heritage and worthy of your efforts for protection into the future. With so little undeveloped coastline remaining in California, it is critical that the County adopt a supportive framework for the agricultural and ranching operations along the Gaviota coastline so they remain viable and profitable to ensure their sustainability. As such, please accept all the 13 suggested modifications to the Gaviota Coast Plan so that we don't revert to the outdated and impractical 1982 Local Coastal Program.

Your efforts on this issue will be appreciated well into the future.

Paula Coffman Concerned Citizen 753 Cathedral Pointe Lane Santa Barbara CA 93111 Sent from my iPhone

From:

Candace White <cwbueno@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, October 12, 2018 1:26 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Please approve the Gaviota Coastal Plan

#### Dear Supervisors,

As a sixty year resident of Santa Barbara, the importance of saving this open green area has become very important to me in the last few years with the influx of more development.

With this development at the edge of Gaviota more people and vehicles threaten what we knew as rural area so very quickly. Consciously or unconsciously, our lives are being impacted. The Gaviota Coastal Plan seems to be a reasonable way to help farmers and ranches use their land and at the same time giving everyone the chance to appreciate this open space whether they view it from Highway 101 or the Pacific Shore. Beyond what is easily visible, the ecosystem that the Gaviota supports is even more valuable today and for future generations. We are fortunate to have the Coastal Commission and so many members of our community working together. Please pass the Gaviota Coastal Plan as soon as possible.

Yours truly, Candace White 300 Hot Springs Road Sent from my iPad